
Hello All, 

27 people were in attendance at the November 13th meeting. 

Everyone introduced themselves and told how their bees were doing going into winter.   

We had a report about the Grant Co. meeting whose featured speaker is the State Apiarists, 
Sean Burgess.  One thing that was suggested is the use of mineral salt around the bottom of 
the hive as well as the outside of the hive to help manage hive beetles.  And of course, the use 
of lime is good also to keep those pests in the ground.  You can contact Sean at 
sean.burgess@ky.gov. 

The Grow It, Show It, Wear It beekeepers presentation for the Campbell County 5th grade 
school children was very well received.  Thanks to our club members who volunteered their time 
to help out.  The children always offer up good questions for the beekeepers and a good time 
was had by all.  

One member told us about her troubles with her neighbor in regards to her bees.  The neighbor 
has been kind enough to file a complaint with the city citing that her bees are a nuisance.  This 
is after asking and accepting honey from her this summer.  Good luck! 

The election of a board was conducted.  The new board members are: 

President: Jacob Rebholz 

Vice President: Tonya Spille 

Secretary: Anna Gurley 

Treasurer: Rita Bushelman 

Member at Large: Carl Knochelmann  

 

The next meeting will be January 8, 2013 at the Campbell County Environmental Center, 7-9p.   

 

Submitted by: Anna Gurley, Secretary 
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